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The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Alice Hall, Chair.

Members and Visitors Present

Cordelia Zinskie, Eric Hall, Alice Hall, Chris Geyerman, Tom Kleinlein, Chuck Harter, Mary Phillips Smith, Adam Clay, Kelly Berry, Fred Smith, Andrew Hansen, Cathy Beene, Keith Roughton, Jeff Blythe, Reggie Simpkins, Kelly Carter

Guest Speaker
	Kelly Carter:
· Kelly is our Women’s Track & Field and Cross Country Coach. He is in his 2nd season here at Georgia Southern.  His last position was as an Assistant Coach at Middle Tennessee State. His hometown is Decatur, Ga
· This is a great place to be. It is easy to recruit here, nationally and internationally.
· We are trying to get Georgia Southern seen on a National Level.
· Our team GPA is over a 3.0.
· Cross Country Team – Academic All American for first time in history recently and made NCAA Regionals first time ever as well so we are moving up.
· Kelly’s daughter is actually on the softball team. The Head Track and Field Coach resigned right as she was done with her last highschool game and Kelly was able to get the job here.

Approval of Minutes	
· The minutes of the January 27, 2016 meeting were unanimously approved.


Financial Update
	Jeff Blythe:
· We are short right now but we should be back up by year end.
· We are at 1.6M in FB which is an all-time high.
· All VB, WBB, MBB have exceeded revenue we expected so that is good, first time that has happened in a while.
· Going to keep an eye on expenses for the rest of the year but looking ok.

Schedule Approvals
Cathy Beene: 
· No schedules to approve.
· The Volleyball Spring schedule was approved through email between meetings.

SAAC President’s Update
	Mary Phillips Smith: 
· We came in 3rd in January in Sun Belt monthly competition.
· Participated in a FitKids event in Savannah. 10 student-athletes total, 7 Men’s Soccer, 3 Football.
· We are currently doing a Food Drive called Backpack Buddies with Women’s Tennis.
· Red Cross is coming up so we are preparing for the blood drive. Preparing for Relay for Life on April 29th as well.

Athletics Update	
Tom Kleinlein:
· Big win last night against Ga. State.  We have the youngest team in the country. Were picked last this season and in 5th place right now.
· Tennis teams are both 5-3.
· Emma Weisel won 1M and 3M diving at CCSA.
· Rifle is now ranked 24th in the Country.
· Baseball went 1-2 against Georgia. 
· Our turf project is on schedule and doing fine, we may be able to have a Spring game there in April but we are currently prepared to have it at SHS.
· We are getting Iron Works redone this Summer which all of our sports use except Football.
· We are at an all-time high in the Annual Fund with 1.8M.  We are at an all-time high in every revenue stream we have.
· Initial Success is easy, Sustained Success is much harder.
· College Athletics is the 2nd highest provider of college scholarships in the country behind the G.I. bill.

FAR Update
	Chris Geyerman:
· SBC Post-Grad scholarships at $6,500; 5 more at $3,000 each.
· Keep looking out for people that can apply for Sun Belt postgrad scholarships. We only have one right now.

Student Athlete Services Update
	Reggie Simpkins:
· Scholar Athlete of the Year: Thanks for all your feedback with that.
· Progress report 1 sent on Feb 12th. Got about a 50% response rate.  These updates really help us find the students that may be struggling in a class so we can make sure to get them the help they need.
· FB will be practicing on Tuesday and Thursday from 6a-9a in the Spring. MWF practicing in afternoon, they wanted to practice in morning as well but too much conflict.
· We are still working through it right now.  Practicing in the morning is very popular now as it helps free up time for scheduling classes but can make scheduling Tutoring appointments more difficult.

New Business
· None.

Old Business
Standardized Absence Policy: SGA Rep Adam Clay
· We are submitting the policy Tuesday for the Faculty Senate meeting on March 7th. We are trying to get many students there from many different areas, not just Athletics.
· We have received a lot of feedback and have continually revised it. Many USG colleges are already doing this.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:53 AM.

